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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION AND LEISURE


TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE  

ON WEDNESDAY, 3rd March  2003  


TITLE:  Salford Consortium Budget 2003/04 


RECOMMENDATION:

Members are asked to accept the proposals contained in this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report provides details of the issues arising from monitoring of the 2003/04 revenue budget. 


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

Various working papers and reports.

(Available for public inspection)


CONTACT OFFICER  Robert McIntyre                  Tel. No.  778 0196        


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)      None specifically


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES           2003/04  Revenue Budget


REPORT DETAIL

1.
INTRODUCTION 

1.1 As part of the budget monitoring report presented to members of this committee in January 2004, the risk of  a shortfall in income at Salford Consortium was identified. Members requested that a report be brought to this committee which quantified the income shortfall and the implications on the budget.

2. REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING  2003/04
2.1 The net consortium budget is £186,000 which is arrived at after allowing for income of £860,000. As the consortium is a post 16 training unit the City Council does not receive any direct funding through RSG. The consortium has to depend on income from the LSC and other sources to fund the majority of its activities. The anticipated level of income for 2003/04 is £706,000, resulting in a shortfall of £154,000. The main reasons for the income shortfall is the delay in signing a contract for the provision of services with the LSC (this had to await the results of the re inspection) and a claw back of £76,000 relating to the LSC audit of 2002/03 claims. The clawback of income related to claims for which the consortium had insufficient evidence of program delivery. It will not be possible to recover this income shortfall in the current year but systems have been tightened to stop future claw backs of income.

2.2 An analysis of the consortium expenditure indicates that it is overspending and is likely to be £40,000 overspent at year-end. The consortium management are restricting expenditure to essential items only in order to minimise the year-end overspend. The main cause of the overspending is additional training expenses for students e.g. learner registration, certification, logbooks, provision of adequate computer equipment for trainees. These costs are in excess of budget estimates but are necessary expenditure in order to obtain the entry to employment contract.

2.3 At this stage of the year it is anticipated that the outturn position for the consortium will be an adverse variation of approx £200,000. The overall education budget excluding the consortium is currently showing an underspent position of £300,000. It should be possible to contain the overspend on the Consortium within the education budget.

3. REVENUE BUDGET  2004/05 

3.1 The Revenue Budget for 2004/05 will not be affected by the shortfall in income for 2003/04 but the funding of the consortium on an academic year basis means at this stage contractual income from September 2004 cannot be guaranteed. Whilst no budget difficulties are anticipated in 2004/05 careful monitoring of income will continue and any potential shortfall will be reported to committee

4. RECOMMENDATIONS 

4.1 Members are requested to approve the action taken to restrict expenditure and the proposals for rigorous monitoring of income in the next financial year.
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